Priesthills Nursery – Early Years Funding Entitlement Policy

What is Early Years Funding Scheme?

Previously known as the Nursery Education Grant, the Early Years Funding Scheme is available to each child at nursery in the term after their 3rd birthday. It is paid during term time only (38 weeks) but in accordance with government guidelines we can stretch the entitlement over 52 weeks making a deduction on fees every month. The maximum number of hours a parent can claim is 15 hours per week for 38 weeks. The rate at which the funding is paid at is set by the Local Authorities and may be subject to change each term. 
Priesthills Nursery has a limited amount of term time only places available and these are awarded on a first come, first served basis. Outside of this, places are payable all year round and Early Years Funding will be deducted as appropriate (see below).  
How much free childcare does this funding provide?
A parent / Carer can claim a maximum of 15 hours per week over three academic terms; Spring, Summer, Autumn. The total number weeks in three academic terms is 38. Therefore Early Years Funding can be claimed for up to 38 weeks per year. A parent can claim all 15 hours with Priesthills Nursery or split the claim over two childcare providers making sure the total claim per child does not exceed 15 hours per week.

What does the Early Years Funding include?
The Early Years Funding includes all nursery care but is exclusive of meals, and some additional activities, these activities will always be advised of in advance. Term time only places will be charged for meals at a rate of £3.00 per session and this will include breakfast, lunch, tea and snacks as applicable.  

How do I claim Early Years Funding?
When your child is eligible, we will issue you with a Parent Declaration at the beginning of each new term. You will need to complete this form and return it to the Nursery with proof of your child’s identity and date of birth. It is essential all forms are returned by the dates given as we will need to submit our claim to the Local Authority. If you miss the date you will need to wait until half term to access your free funded place.

How is Early Years Funding reflected in my invoices and payments?
Early Years Funding is deducted from parents’ invoices. To help parents budgets and spread the cost of childcare across the full year Priesthills Nursery will stretch the Early Years Funding over the full 12 months thereby avoiding higher bills in school holidays.

What happens if booking patterns change?
If a parent wishes to change their booking pattern during the course of a term this must be agreed with the Nursery and we shall advise the Local Education Authority. You will need to complete a new Early Years Funding declaration if the number of Early Years funded hours change. The change in funded hours may change the value of the monthly invoice. We shall relook at calculations and can advise you accordingly in readiness for your next invoice that is due.

What happens if I want more sessions at nursery? 

Any sessions or hours taken that are over and above the 15 hours of Early Years Funding will be charged at our normal nursery rate that is applicable at that time. Any additional sessions must be agreed, in advance, with the nursery. 

